The regular meeting of the Haymarket Town Council was called to order on Jan. 21, 1980 at 8:00 p.m. by Mayor Gilbertson. Council members present were Bean, Crouch, Gossom, Orndoff and Smith. Mr. Melton was absent. The meeting was opened with prayer and the pledge.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and revised to read that \$300 would be the estimated amount needed by the Planning Commission for printing the Comprehensive Plan. The treasurer's report was read. No bills were presented.

Mrs. Roselle Gibbs represented the Commonwealth Scientific Corporation asking Council's support for their rezoning bid in Prince William County. The Planning Commission (county) will conduct a public hearing on the proposal, Jan. 23 at 8:00p.m. Mrs. Gilbertson and Mr. Orndoff will represent the Town Council at the hearing with a recommendation that Commonwealth Scientific be granted the rezoning bid.

Mr. and Mrs. Glen Bear from Madison Street approached the Council asking for action to be taken to solve the problem of the vicious dog on that street. Mr. Gossom will see to it that the dog is removed from the property.

Mr. Orndoff will see to having the broken windows in the Town Hall and the street light in front of the Dunton's home repaired.

VEPCO has a franchise agreement with the Town to provide street lighting for the Town through 1988.

The Planning Commission has suggested that a bulletin board be installed in a prominent place for the purpose of displaying notices concerning Town citizens.

Mrs. Gilbertson read a list of recommended points to be included in the contract with GMSD.

Council voted unanimously to give Mr. Orndoff a building permit to erect a storage shed on his property at 15211 N. Washington Street.

The Council and guests recognized Mrs. Gilbertson's birthday.

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Approved:

Nancy Sharman, Clerk

Muriel Gillertson, Mayor